
The fourth and final step of the Global Membership Approach is Build
Success. If you implement the plan, you should have success. Plan regular
scheduled meetings to review your progress. Determine who will run the
meetings and schedule them when it is convenient for the majority.
Everyone should have a voice.

Start by reviewing your targets versus your actuals. Ask yourselves: Are we
on track? What has ben completed? What is next to do? Do we need to make
any adjustments? Celebrate achieving these goals by recognizing all those
who helped complete them, specifically if done on time or earlier. Again, ask
for everyone’s commitment to the project’s success. 
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Reach out to those who cannot attend the meeting and
keep them updated. This helps to keep them motivated and
committed to the success of the project. Do not worry
about having a perfect project, concentrate on completing
it. Some of the best things happen when you are working to
finish a project and you are just having fun doing it!

 [continued on next page]



It is that time of year – time to elect new club officers! Have you always wanted to
do something in your club, a specific project, but it gets shot down? Now is the time 
you can make it happen! All you need to do is step up to be club president or vice
president. Have you looked at a club position and thought “Maybe Someday”? Is
today that day? Take a chance, you might surprise yourself! 

We have just spent these last few months discussing the steps of the Global
Membership Approach. These steps can be utilized to build success as a club
chairperson, club officer and/or district officer. Maybe it is just time to learn what
your club officers’ roles are. If something should happen to one of them, who would
step up? I hope your answer is “I Will!”.  Club officer training is available at the end
of this month (see enclosed flyer) and is always available. Just ask – you are not
alone!

As mentioned above, club officer training is on the 27th. I encourage all incoming
officers to take advantage of their specific class. Even if you are a repeat in your role,
you can always learn something new. New instructors bring new perspectives. New
officers ask different questions and bring about new discussions. If you as the
incoming club officer cannot attend, send someone in 
your place! Things are changing at Lions International 
and in our districts and multiple district. Find out what 
those changes are and bring them back to your club.

DG Toni
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Zone 1 Chair
Bonnie St. Jean

PO Box 428
Center Barnstead NH 03225

H: 603-533-5993
E: Bjgstjean@gmail.com

Zone 2 Chair 
Danielle Pray

7 Stearns Rd
Amherst NH 03031

C: 859-866-6790
E: dapsrp@gmail.com

Zone 3 Chair
OPEN

Zone 4 Chair 
Bea Record
11 Carr Lane

Stoddard NH 03464
C: 603-313-4745

E: bea.record@gmail.com

Zone 5 Chair 
Norm Roberge
50A Stark Hwy N

Dunbarton NH 03046
H: 603-774-8787
C: 603-496-7907

E: nroberge@kidsvax.org

Zone 6 Chair 
Heather Hunter
351 McDow Lane

Grafton NH 03240
H: 603-716-0881
C: 802-289-4240

E: formulafxd@protonmail.com

Zone 7 Chair 
Alan Ricard
PO Box 543

Canaan NH 03741
H: 603-523-9947
C: 603-530-1206

E: alanricardc26@gmai.com

District Governor
Toni Olden

Orford NH 03777
C: 603-677-2431

E: toniolden@gmail.com

First Vice District Governor
Global Membership Team

Mike Leahey
110 David Rd

Grafton NH 03240
H: 603-523-4862
C: 603-677-6719

E: Michael.LLeahey@gmail.com

Second Vice District Governor
Global Leadership Team 

Pam Prentiss
33 Prentiss Dr

W Chesterfield NH 03466
H: 603-256-3204
C: 603-499-3218

E: pepotr@myfairpoint.net

Cabinet Secretary Treasurer
Gregg Kleiner

PO Box 94
Keene, NH 03431
C: 617.735.7543

E: gckleiner1@gmail.com

Global Service Leader
Larry Robinson

PO Box 306
Marlborough NH 03455

H: 603-876-4068
C: 03-313-4068

E: lrobinson@ne.rr.com

Global Extension Leader
Henry McKee
13 Town Rd 79

Orford NH 03777
C: 603-960-1732

E: hanknh@netzero.net
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Dateline: March 10, 2024

District 45 Governor Travis Wood returned District Governor of 44-N Toni
Olden’s gavel to her at his March meeting on Saturday the 16 th in Vermont.
According to Wood he “found“ it in his truck after her district meeting on the
third of the month. Olden suspects a member of District 44-H planted it there
while she was preoccupied.

Wood had no more comment and Olden is on the hunt for the truth. The good
news is that the gavel is safe where it belongs, for now. If you have any
information about this incident, please report it to the District Tail Twister.

APRIL 2024/ VOLUME 29 / ISSUE 10



your monthly District 44N newsletterthe ROAR

Volume 29 / Issue 10 - Page 6

Comments from MCC Eric

HEAR YE! HEAR YE!
It’s that time of year that all clubs start working on a slate of officers to be elected for the next Lion

year. If your club hasn’t yet started this process, remember that the new officers are supposed to be

reported to LCI no later than 5/15. So now is the time to look at up & coming leaders with new and

fresh ideas so your club continues to serve long into the future.

The new portal for reporting and accessing information at LCI is being released 4/15/2024. This has

been long awaited and will hopefully be a platform that is easier to navigate, to get information you

can check it out at 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/digital-products/portal-updates

Please send your new officers, Presidents, Secretaries, Treasurers, Membership Chairs and any

other Lion member who would like to learn more to the “Club Officer Training” April 27th @ 8am at

the NH Police Standards & Training Facility 17 Institute Drive, Concord NH, (look for the

registrations and more info in this issue) The NH Past & Present District Governor’s Association is

proud to sponsor this training and hope to see members from every club attending. Every attendee

that registers prior to 4/18 will get a copy of the “Club Officers Team Manual” a 40 page booklet

loaded with great information. Please register, come and meet new Lions and who knows, maybe go

home with a new car! Coffee and refreshments will be provided starting at 8am.
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From International Director 
Steve Middlemiss

LeeAnn and I have been fortunate to visit some amazing Lions over the past few months. Our
travels have taken us to New York, Minnesota, Tennessee, Kentucky and recently Indiana not
to mention Vancouver for the March Board meeting. Our schedule going forward after Easter
weekend will be a whorl wind as we will be traveling 8 straight weekends visiting Lions across
the country. Every day we thank the Lions of NE for your support as we campaigned for this
position. It is an amazing experience.

A couple of things from the recent board meeting. Exciting times are ahead as we will have a
new way to receive and supply information to Lions international. The Lions Portal will be
launched beginning April 15. It will not be active for everyone that day as they will be
launching to US Lions during that week. I have attached a QR code which will allow you access
to several videos explaining the Portal. It is very important that each Lion have their own
email address in order to be connected to the new Portal. Please do it soon as MyLion and My
LCI will be shut down on April 12 to transfer data to the new Portal.

At the convention in Australia one of the items on the ballot will be to add the District GAT
team (GET, GLT, GMT, GST) and LCIF chair to the current list of individuals as a candidate for
the office of second vice district governor. All other requirements will remain. SVDG training
will begin this upcoming summer. So those of you who are moving into that position watch for
upcoming emails and info regarding the training sessions. 

We are looking forward to continuing our travels and to the experiences we will have.

We continue to look forward to serving the Lions of NH and the World as we all work toward
“Changing the World”.

     Yours in Lionism,

     ID Steve & Lion LeeAnn
      (pccmiddlemiss@gmail.com)
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World Vision

My vision of the world is quite different from
yours. It’s rather like living in a painting by Claude
Monet: I have impressions of the colors and shapes
of the world around me, but no detail. If I see
motion, it may mean something is alive, or falling. I
have learned to interpret much of what I “see” by
including information from my other senses, sound
and smell in particular. It can be quite exhausting
but becomes not only easier, but second nature
after a while. Claude Monet was a spectacular
painter, after all!

Linda Piekarski
NH44 Vision Chair
lpiekarski@ne.rr.com
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‘Tis The Season

Shedding season, that is. I’m always amazed by
just how much fur I can rake off my dog every day
during shedding season. German shepherd Dogs
have very nice undercoats, and I always imagine
that the birds will value those particular hairs for
feathering their nests, or, rather, fur lining them!
Mother Nature is very frugal.. Unlike my cats,
Jewel enjoys being groomed and patiently stands
to allow me to rake her undercoat and then slick
down her outercoat.

You can make a donation to the DogSight Project
by sending a check to The DogSight Project
treasurer. Make checks payable to LSHF with DSP
on the memo line. Checks should be sent to:

     Gregg Kleiner
     DSP Treasurer
     PO Box 94
     Keene, NH 03431

Thank you for your continued support!

Linda Piekarski
Chair, the DogSight Project
lpiekarski@ne.rr.com

Raised for Fidelco in 2023-2024: $23,901.00
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Michael Leahey 
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Please email this form to FVDG/GMT Michael Leahey 
@ Michael.LLeahey@gmail.com
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Items needed for the Food Drive at Convention:

        Soups
        Canned meats (tuna, chicken, spam)
        Spaghetti sauce
        Diced tomatoes
        Pasta of all sorts
        Macaroni and cheese
        Cereals (hot and cold)
        Shelf-stable milk
        Pancake mix (also other breakfast items, i.e. pop-tarts)
        Pancake syrup
        Ravioli
        Personal Hygiene products 
              (toothpaste, toothbrushes, shampoo, 
               razors, feminine products)
        Toilet paper
        Tissues

Monetary donations are accepted
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Bedford Lions
The Bedford Lions hosted a community pancake
breakfast on Sunday, March 3. Invited guests
included local candidates appearing on the
March 12 ballot, and Bedford Fire & Safety
personnel. The event was a success with many of
the candidates thanking the club for putting on
the breakfast and for being a service to the
community.

The Bedford Lions want to thank the Merrimack
club for volunteering and attending the event!

March 12 was another busy day for the Bedford
Club. After hosting an informational table at the
town elections, speaking to the community
about how great it is to be a Lion, the Club was
seeing green ahead of St Patrick's Day! We
hosted 3 prospective members along with
Betsey "Betz" Golon from Joppa Hill Educational
Farm who spoke about the community gardens
program at the Farm. In addition, special guest
Lion Sarah Keniston from the Henniker Club not
only blessed us with a lovely prayer, but also
spoke to us about their own garden program and
the NH Lions Green Team. Speaking of green, we
also kicked off our Happy Bucks program at the
meeting, to help replenish our Admin account -
we had many happy Lions that evening!
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NH PCC Paul Reitsma and Nancy worked with the Ocala Lions where he
now holds membership with 40 years of service in the LCI organization.

The Lions Club supports the youth and the event was the Southeast
Youth Fair, held at the cattle stockade in Ocala Florida.

The youth maintained a Bar-B-Que from the start, with fire, preparing
and set ups of tables to cooking. The Lions judged the process and

requirement and were food tasters.  A great day for all. Lady Nancy also
helped judge and be photographer. Lion Paul is fourth from left.
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Milford Lions
Our newest member Elizabeth “Liz” Keenan
sponsored by KL Rob Mikkelsen was inducted
into the club during our March 19th meeting by
PID Ed Farrington. 

“Liz” WELCOME to our Lions club!

The club continues collecting recyclables under
the Trex program, looking to fill BOD positions
for the next upcoming year, held our Community
Supper, and preparations are underway for our
May 7th “Cinco de Mayo”.
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Hillsboro Lions
Purchased and distributed books for students in
grades K-5 at Hillsboro-Deering and Washington
Elementary Schools. Four Lions and one non-
lions participated in the event totaling eleven
hours.

Donated $200 to David’s House located on the
campus of Dartmouth-Hitchcock Hospital in
Lebanon, NH. David’s House is a non-profit
organization that provides a “home-away-from-
home” and support for families with children
receiving treatment.

Purchased sixteen gate tickets ($80) and sixteen
calendar raffle tickets ($160) to support the
Lions Twin State Soccer Association.

PCC Don Ager and PMCST Meg Ager attended
the annual Pennsylvania Lions Pin Swap in
Harrisburg, PA. on March 12-15.

Donated $200 (as part of our $1200/year
commitment) to “End 68 Hours of Hunger”. This
program provides nourishing food for school
children.

PCC Don Ager and PMCST Meg Ager attended
the District 44N Cabinet meeting in
Charlestown, NH on 3/3/2024.

Lion Alan Ager completed his monthly trip to the
New Hampshire Food Bank in Manchester, NH to
pick up and deliver food to the local Hillsboro
Food Pantry.

Collected forty-one pairs of used eyeglasses,
three pairs of sunglasses, two hearing aids, and
two pounds of aluminum can pull tabs.

Completed 900 volunteer hours as part of DG
Toni’s challenge of 42 hours per member by
June 30th , 2024. Hillsboro’s goal is 672 hours.
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Merrimack Lions 
continue to work for the betterment of our
community and beyond. 

A Blood Drive was held on March 2, helped
Bedford Lions with their Pancake Breakfast
March 3rd, we hosted the Amherst Lions Club
March 5th, and assisted a Girl Scout working on
her Silver Award with the first phase of
renovations to the theatre building at
Wasserman Park.

We are working on a Senior Citizens’ Dinner for
May. In addition, our branch Lioness Club has
made 7 fleece blankets for the Linus Project,
donated clothing to the 3 Elementary Schools,
served lunch to local firemen, and are gearing
up for their annual Calendar raffle next month.
This busy branch club also has hinted at signing
up a couple of new members soon!
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Antrim-Bennington Lions 
Club continued to show its commitment to
service this month. Several members attended
the district 44N meeting in Charlestown, NH,
and district updates were shared with members.
Our club collected 218 glasses, 39 sunglasses,
and 3 hearing aids.

Our March charity of the month was the Antrim-
Bennington Food Pantry, and members donated
items requested by the pantry director: 55 cans
of tuna, 18 cans of chicken, and 6 jars of
jam/jelly. In April the charity of the month is the
Antrim Elementary School snack fund which
provides snacks for students.
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Our club sponsored another meal at the Antrim
Village complex on state election day in March.
A delicious brunch menu with waffles, eggs,
muffins, finger sandwiches was enjoyed by the
residents. These meals promote community
among the residents and our members.

A lunch buddy program at Antrim Elementary
School started with the support of the AES
principal. Eight volunteers sat with 2nd-4th
graders during the lunch block and chatted with
them about school, interests, sports, pets, etc. It
was hard to tell whether the adults or the
children enjoyed the experience more! One child
asked excitedly, “Are you going to be here every
day?” We are looking forward to many more
lunch dates with the children of AES. 

The club joined with the Trustees of the JA
Tuttle Library and the Antrim Historical Society
to support the Great Brook Middle School trip to
Washington, D.C in April. Children from Antrim,
Bennington, Hancock, and Francistown will
cherish this opportunity. This will be the first
trip out-of-state for some students, and we look
forward to hearing from the students at an
upcoming meeting.

Several of our members prepared a
homecooked corned beef meal that was shared
at our March meeting. A representative from
Southern NH Services was the featured speaker.
She described the lack of affordable rental units
across New Hampshire and how families
struggle to pay for housing that doesn’t fit their
income levels, if they can find available housing.
It was a very interesting presentation!
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Amherst Lions
held their longest-running fundraiser, the annual
Pancake Breakfast, our 50th, on 3/24. The
successful event was well attended by most of
the Club members and great participation from
the community including the Police Chief, police
officers and Fire Department.
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March was a busy month with 5 members
attending the Cabinet Meeting in Charlestown,
NH. For the club's "Fun Night" we ventured out
to a fantastic local restaurant for conversation,
laughs and lots of Lions camaraderie with
several of our new members joining us. Our
regular dinner meeting featured the Executive
Director for Bridges, a local non-profit, assisting
victims of domestic and sexual abuse.

The Club enjoyed a wonderful club visitation
with the Merrimack Lions Club on 3/5.
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Peterborough Lions 
hosted Margaret Nelson and Kristen Garland
from The River Center, who discussed the ways
they service ten towns in the Monadnock
Region, supporting families in numerous ways
and acting as a community clearinghouse of
information. Lions Deidre McGrath-Fischer and
Roland Patten attended the Cabinet meeting.
Planning continues for our annual Lucky Duck
Race, scheduled for June 29. We are again
reading out to partner with a casino. We have
collected more shoes for Soles4Souls, and plan
to have collection boxes at our duck ticket sales
sites.
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Henniker Lions
are excited about our continued growth in
membership and new, larger location at the
towns Community Center for our monthly
meetings. During our first meeting, we were able
to incorporate remote access via zoom allowing
those members unable to attend in person to
still be able to participate and stay connected. 

We are happy to announce our club has
achieved the Lions award for "Club Excellence".
The badge of honor will be displayed proudly on
our banner! We are also happy to announce
another successful turn out with our wonderful
volunteers for the ongoing vision screens at our
local schools. Two hundred and seventy-nine
were screened with twenty students being
flagged for further evaluations.

Stay tuned for more information on upcoming
events for our popular annual golf fundraiser,
kite day and craft fair! 
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What has your club been up to?

Do you have a great service project
and you want to get the word out?

Send articles and fliers to the ROAR!

Please send files in .doc, .jpg or .pdf
format.

I would appreciate any entries you
have as early as possible.

My deadline for entries will be the
27th of each month.

You can contact me at  
d44ntheroar@gmail.com

 

Smyth Bouchard
Editor of the ROAR
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April 21, 2024
       Model Train & Modeling Show

April 27, 2024
       Club Officer Training

April 28, 2024
       DIY Gift-making Fair 

May 3 - 5, 2024
        D44H Spring Convention

May 10 - 12, 2024
        Spring Convention
        District 44N Food Drive

May 10 - 12, 2024
       NELC Spring Weekend

May 18, 2024
       Walk for Sight

July 21 - 25, 2024
       International Convention 
       Melbourne, Australia

Upcoming Dates to Remember:

LIONS YOUTH SERVICES
2nd Thursday of the month - 6:30 pm

SIGHT & HEARING Foundation
3rd Thursday of the month - 6:30 pm

LIONS MD44 HEALTH SERVICES of 
NEW HAMPSHIRE
Meetings via Zoom

Email: md44healthservices@gmail.com

LIONS TWIN STATE SOCCER ASSOCIATION
Meetings via Zoom

Email: ltssavtnh@gmail.com

ENVIORNMENTAL COMMITTEE
2nd Thursday of each month - 7pm

Meetings via Zoom
Email: skenistonlicsw@gmail.com
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